EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Minutes
October 23, 2023
1:30-3p.m.
106 Main Library

Attendees: Claire Stewart (Chair), Chris Wiley (Vice-Chair), Amy Fry (via Zoom), MJ Han, Kirstin Johnson, Nancy O’Brien, Ellen Swain (recording), and Sarah Williams.  Absent:  Kelli Trei

Invited Attendees:  Skye Arseneau (BHRSC), Susan Breckenridge (BHRSC), Karen Huck (LSSC), Aneitre Johnson (BHRSC), Janelle Sander (LCP), and Dulcie Vermillion (LSSC).

Closed Session:
1. 1:30-2:30 p.m.  Discussion of Search Committee Guidelines and Processes (Skye Arseneau, Susan Breakenridge, Aneitre Johnson) 
EC and BHRSC members assessed current processes for AP and faculty searches, focusing on work occurring after the position is approved.  Specifically, they discussed the processes for drafting and approving position descriptions and for forming search committees. The group outlined current practices that place EC at the center of all aspects of this work (approval, description revisions, and committee appointments).  Claire indicated that she would like AULs and directors and unit heads to have more direct roles shepherding the process for a given position; she also emphasized the importance of consistency.  

In terms of positions descriptions, the group evaluated the current order of involvement in this process for:  position proposer, EC, Academic Affairs and HR.  They also discussed the role of Divisions and units in proposing and drafting descriptions and agreed that there should be as much involvement and transparency as possible.  It may be valuable for HR to step into the process at an earlier stage, considering HR’s important role in wordsmithing descriptions to meet campus requirements for AP (and other) positions and in supporting faculty and AP searches.  Making this change might reduce the search committee’s input (although all agreed that neither EC nor search committees are specialists in writing these descriptions). One solution—EC could approve and suggest revisions and Academic Affairs and HR work on the description.  EC would establish a standard qualification list and broad guidelines and designate the position category (example: entry level, associate, full).  Consistency and wide engagement in the review process are important.

In terms of forming search committees, the group discussed the role of staff and non-Library participants.  Knowledge concerning faculty success requirements and tenure processes can be a problem when few faculty serve on a faculty search committee.  However, involvement of staff from within and outside the unit (where the proposed position resides) is invaluable in terms of fostering an understanding about tenure and supporting inclusive participation.  Other issues that have sometimes arisen for staff involvement include search committee and interview activity scheduling. It’s important that staff understand that they can decline an invitation to join a search committee.  The Library should share expectations before appointment, so the participant is well-informed.  The group emphasized the importance of scheduling time for candidates to meet and engage with everyone in the unit.  Claire pointed out that search committee reports should offer assessments of all the candidates, as opposed to specific recommendations.  Susan mentioned that this instruction is documented in the search committee toolbox and that training on the toolbox is happening in November.  All agreed that more discussion is needed.

1. 2:30-3 p.m. Co-chairs/Chairs LSSC and LCP (Karen Huck, Janelle Sander, and Dulcie Vermillion)—Led by Vice Chair Chris Wiley 
EC and LSSC and LCP leaders discussed LSSC’s request to codify LSSC staff’s ability to serve on library committees.  It is important to ensure that staff know they can serve and that they should volunteer through the library volunteer form.  All supported issuing a statement to this effect.  The group discussed deterrents to staff participation including limited coverage in small units and evening staff shifts that make it difficult for employees to attend meetings.  Others suggested that some unit staff haven’t shown strong interest in committee work.  LSSC’s committee representational composition includes “repeat” committee members because some Divisions have few civil service staff members.  Dulcie mentioned that service is not specified in staff job descriptions (although it can fall under “other” responsibilities) which might be a Union issue.  One suggestion for garnering more committee interest is to hold “open” committee meetings during the volunteer period so staff could “try out” or learn more about a specific committee.    

1. Approve Minutes- October 9, 2023
The October 9, 2023, minutes were approved upon a motion from Nancy O’Brien and seconded by Chris Wiley.

Meeting adjourned at 3p.m.
